February 3, 2014

Old West Lawrence Association

Lawrence, KS 66044

Lawrence City Commission

City Hall

P.O Box 708

Lawrence, Kansas 66044

Dear Commissioners:

The Old West Lawrence Association voted to lend our wholehearted support to current efforts to bring a full-line food store to downtown Lawrence at our regular meeting of February 1, 2014. 

Our neighborhood, along with the other central city neighborhoods, has long recognized the need for affordable grocery shopping in the city’s retail core.  With an aging population and increasing fuel prices, conveniently located grocery shopping is vital.  Currently, the entire northeast quadrant of the city lacks any full-line food store, and this is not acceptable.

With the exit of the Lawrence Public Library from the former Borders store location at 700 New Hampshire, we have a unique opportunity to fill this need.  The property is the right size for one of the new breed of deep-discount stores, has adequate off-street parking, and is equipped with a loading dock.  If we lose the opportunity to bring a grocery store to this location, there may never be another downtown site that is so perfectly suitable.  

Therefore, we respectfully request that the City of Lawrence take an active role in attracting a grocery retailer to the former Borders store building, and that they work in conjunction with neighborhood and business associations to bring the concept to full fruition.  

Please let us know how we can help in this important effort.
Sincerely,

Kathryn Nemeth Tuttle, President
